Vancouver Chapter Harley Owners Group Business Meeting Minutes February 20, 1996

The meeting came to order at 6:45 P.M.

Old Business

1. Advanced Riders Course

- Dave Wallace gave an update and advised that as Staff Sgt. Mike Clarabut is no longer with the R.C.M.P. Motorcycle Division and they haven't appointed a replacement, he has been in touch with Inspector Al Mullin, but as of this date has not received any new information to firm up a date for May 1996.
- Ralph Gerow suggested that we may wish to look across the border as this course is offered in the U.S. for \$50.00 U.S. per rider with a minimum of 6 persons. He indicated Delta chapter has taken the course and was very satisfied. Ralph also advised that the U.S. course qualified for reimbursement of \$50.00 "HOG BUCKS" for each rider completing the program. In addition, if 12 members of the chapter complete a safe riders course, the chapter, upon application, is eligible for a plaque from "HOG INTERNATIONAL". Dave will contact Ralph Gerow for details and contact names for the U.S. courses.
- Members that have previously indicated an interest in the course will be contacted and asked to commit to the date set by sending in their registration fee.
- Members who haven't submitted their names may do so by completing a registration form at Deeley's and paying the registration fee.

2. 1996 Events

• March Social Event - Jim Norman asked for suggestion from the floor on a suitable location. After some discussion, it was decided as follows:

Date: March 19, 1996 Time: 6:30 - 7:00 p.m. Place: Lone Star Cafe

> #280 - 3355 North Road Burnaby, B.C. Ph: 421-4064